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(Item     ) From the Director, Department of Transportation, requesting authorization to submit an amendment for Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) Applications 6 & 7, changing the PFC collection rate from $3.00 to $4.50, by recommending adoption of the following:
RESOLUTION

  
WHEREAS,  in 1994, Unison Consulting Group, Inc. (“Unison”) was retained to develop a long-range Airport Capital Improvement Plan (“CIP”) for the purpose of submitting Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) applications to the FAA on behalf of Milwaukee County (“County”); and


WHEREAS, PFC’s are used for capital projects, debt service coverage of PFC approved capital projects and direct cost of PFC administration only; and

  
WHEREAS,  based on the original twenty (20) year CIP and the County’s successful PFC Application #1, General Mitchell International Airport (“GMIA”) began assessing a $3.00 PFC in 1995 for each passenger enplaning or making a first transfer at GMIA; and


WHEREAS, in 2000, Congress changed the original1990 PFC law and increased the collection authority from $3.00 to $4.50 per passenger enplanement; and

  
WHEREAS, of the 353 Commercial service airports that have a PFC, 328 are at $4.50, and all other Wisconsin airports and Chicago’s O’Hare & Midway Airports are already at $4.50; and


WHEREAS, the General Mitchell International Airport’s CIP and PFC programs have been amended on numerous occasions since the first PFC Application was approved, adding new projects and/or adjusting previous projects; and


WHEREAS, in order to provide a sufficient amount of PFC collections to fund each of the previously approved projects and planned new PFC projects, it will be necessary to increase the PFC collection rate to $4.50; and

  WHEREAS, the 9 projects to be amended in the PFC program do not increase authorized PFC project funding, however, the increase in the PFC collection rate to $4.50 will provide sufficient funding capacity for future projects; and

WHEREAS, an Airline consultation on this amendment application was held on June 19, 2012; and

WHEREAS, the $4.50 PFC Amendment was anticipated in the Capital Improvement Plan financing plan in the new Airport / Airline Lease Agreement, approved by the Airlines and the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors on September 30, 2010; and

  
WHEREAS,  Airport staff recommends the submittal of an Amendment to PFC applications 6 & 7 authorizing the change in the PFC collection rate from $3.00 to $4.50; now, therefore,


BE IT RESOLVED, the Airport Director is hereby authorized to submit an Amendment to Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) Applications 6 & 7, changing the PFC collection rate from $3.00 to $4.50.
H:\Private\Clerk Typist\Aa01\TPW&T 12\07- Jul 2012\RESOLUTION - PFC #6 and 7 amendment.doc
-2-

